TELEPHONE 3-8265

April 2 1950

211 FIRST STREET S. W. CEDAR RAPIDS, IOWA



Mr. S. R. Morss Route #3 Bradford, Mass.

Dear Sir,

The staff and Management of KWCR wish to thank you for your letter reporting reception of our special DX program for members of the National Radio Club and the Newark News Radio Club.

You may accept this letter as official verification of your reception of station KWCR on January 16, 1950 from 3:00 to 4:00 a.m. CST.

The transmitter at KWCR is a Collins 300G. Most of the associated studio and remote equipment is also of Collins manufactuer made here in Cedar Rapids.

Your report from Massachusetts was much appreciated and helped to bring our mail count up to 26 states, 3 Provs. of Canada, and New Zealand reporting on the DX broadcast. Should we run another DX program next DX season we hope to have the pleasure of hearing from you again at that time. Best of DX to you!

Very truly yours.

For: Jim Dickens - C. E., Radio Station K W C R

Bale grand

VERIFICATION NO. 60

By: Bob Gorsuch